
 

 

 

 
 
Cllr Ian Ward 
Leader of the Council 
Birmingham City Council 
The Council House 
Victoria Square 
Birmingham 
B1 1BB 

 

 
Dear Ian, 

 
 
Thank you for your letter of 14 June setting out your plans for a ñNew Model of Progressive 
Assuranceò at Birmingham City Council in response to the Birmingham Independent 
Improvement Panelôs report of 31 March, the Councilôs stocktake and the auditorôs reports.   
 
I am prepared to endorse the model. In particular, I support the formal governance structure 
incorporating a Strategic Programme Board with Non-Executive Advisors (NEAs) each 
focussed on an area of concern, and acting as a strong and independent source of 
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